





PLANNING BOARD







OCTOBER 9, 2014






AGENDA

1. Approve/amend minutes from the August 14, 2014 meeting.

2. Amendment for application SPR-35 Union Grove Distillery LLC would like to operate a distillery in the rear portion of the building and retail space in the front area at 43311 State Highway 28 in Arkville.  Tax map # 307.1-1-19.

3.  Application BLA-265 Peter & Janet Winnie and Joy & Natale Curto would like to reconfigure their lots on 551 County Highway 3 in Margaretville.  Tax map #326-1-12 & 326-1-2.1.

4.  Discussion on the Subdivision Regulations

5.  Anything else to come before the meeting.

The Town of Middletown Planning Board held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday, October 9, 2014 at 6:30 p.m. in the Town Hall, 42339 State Highway 28, Margaretville.

Board Members present: 
Chairman--------------------------------------------------Susanna Finch
Other members-------------------------------------------John Nolan, Kate VanBenschoten, Joyce Gray, Glenna Herz, Len Utter and Charles Kowalski
Others present:   Phyllis Whitehouse-Frome (alternate), Kyle Holden (alternate), Victor Fairbairn, Todd Pascarella, Brian Mulder, Herb Finch, Ken Manuel, Patrick Davis and Beth Bush.
Chairman Finch called the regular meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to approve the minutes of the August 2014.  Len Utter seconded motion. Motion carried.

Amendment to application SPR-35 Union Grove Distillery, LLC would like to operate a distillery with retail space in the Moskowitz bulding at 43311 State Highway 28 in Arkville.  Patrick Davis read the letter from Todd Pascarella into the record requesting an amendment.  The applicants will have to get approval from the NYS Liquor Authority and will not review their application until local approval has been received and site prepped.  The questions was raised regarding the drainage into the sewer system, the applicants said that the pulp from the mash will be filtered out and used to provide feed to local farm animals.  Len Utter made a motion to hold a public hearing November 13, 2014 at 6:30 pm.  Glenna Herz seconded motion.  Motion carried.  John Nolan made a motion to send this application for 239 review by Delaware County Planning Board.  Joyce Gray seconded motion. Motion carried.

Application BLA-265 Peter & Janet Winnie and Natale & Joy Curto would like to reconfigure their lots on County Highway 3 in Margaretville.  The applicants would like to square off their property along the rear property line.  John Nolan made a motion to approve this application as presented.  Charlie Kowalski seconded motion.  Motion carried.
Discussion on subdivision regulations.  Kent Manuel discussed possible alternations to the subdivision regulations to allow for second habitable structures on a property.  The Road Review Committee was discussed and to possibly alter it to a coincide with what we currently have.
Kate VanBenschoten made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:37 pm.  Joyce Gray seconded motion.  Motion carried.

